Bruce –

This is an outline of intent and a request for input from you, Ila, Jim, DCA, etc.

Background

As detailed in my public comments on the FBC, there is a great deficiency in the consistent knowledge base of state wide government permitting officials in their knowledge and application of Chapter 11 – Accessibility (ADA Compliance).

Consequences

Within Florida, for any places of public accommodation (hotels, restaurants, theaters, shopping centers, etc.) and for any commercial facilities (office buildings) who receive a CO (certificate of occupancy), and within 90 – 180 days get served with a Federal summons for their alleged violations of the ADA must cease forthwith.

There is not one area of the entire Florida Building Code where an average everyday citizen can file a Federal lawsuit against an owner of a PPA for violating a provision of the state building Code – except for accessibility.

Cure

Simple really.  Just make sure that government permitting officials from the Panhandle to Key West understand and apply consistent application of Chapter 11 uniformly throughout the state.

But what if they don’t?

Instant Matter

It is my intent, subject to input (yours) to schedule a meeting with Robyn Barineau, Executive Director of the Building Code Administrators and Inspectors Board.  The purpose of this meeting is to informally discuss the content of this email in the hopes of gaining that Boards cooperation to guarantee through education and testing that every state certified permitting official is consistent – and competent – with all accessibility items.

Summation & Inquiry

As a member of the FBC, can I meet with Robyn and have this discussion?

And if I DCA (Jim) feels such a meeting with a FBC Commissioner is not in order, can I then meet with Robyn as a disability advocate looking to ensure state wide compliance with accessibility?

Thank you in advance for your thoughts.
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